Museum Middle/ High Parent Teacher Community Council April 12, 2022 Meeting 6:30pm-8pm

https://museumptcc.org

6:30 Introductions

- ★ PTCC Board President- president@museumptcc.org -Chimere Williams
- ★ PTCC Board Vice President- <u>vicepresident@museumptcc.org-</u> Zoe Carmichael Outgoing Vice President
- ★ PTCC Board Secretary- secretary@museumptcc.org -Megan Parisian
- ★ PTCC Board Treasurer(s) -treasurer@museumptcc.org Laura Workman

Attendees - Chimere Williams, Zoe Carmichael, Laura Workman, Joanna Workman, Ted Hartzell, Jessica & Abby Lyons, Deanna Miller, Alecia Haven, Maureen Baker, Chris Hanks, Linze, Megan Parisian

6:40 Reports

★ PAL-Tasha Mitchell

★ Together West Michigan - Ted Hartzell

Ted joined us from Westminster Community Church. He is retired and in his retirement working as a community organizer through the church to build relationships and networks within our community. He met with a group of Museum HS students on March 25th and had some excellent conversations and is looking to put together a small group of museum parents for an in person meeting at the end or just after the school year. They as an organization empower families to tackle issues and the "house meetings" are for a group of 8-12. PTCC board will connect with Dr. Hanks at the end of the year to talk more about what this could look like for our school community.

★ Staff Report- Dr. Hanks

Dr. Hanks talked about upcoming camps for 6th / 7th graders on April 21-22 and the need for more parent volunteers. Frederick Meijer Gardens Wellness Days for all students across all grades. Washington DC Trip for 11th and 12th grades. Night at the Museum for 8th grade as well as another 8th grade trip. And lastly an upcoming MS dance on April 29th - 7-9:30 PM.

★ Student Report- Joanna - HS

- -Yearbook order was placed. We spoke about ordering extras for seniors who hadn't purchased as well as a few more for others that may want one in the future.
- -Blood Drive partnership with Westminster April 20th details on FB/IG
- -Seniors with open houses can bring invites to be hung on the bulletin board in teachers lounge to save on invites if they'd like.
- Graduation Yard Signs are in. One per student. If you have multiple households, you can speak to Ms. Beckman. They will be available at drop off and pick up only next week available.
- -April 27th is a district wide track and field day for seniors
- Cap and Gown pick up will be after the track and field day
- April 28th and May 5th are Capstone Presentations.
- -April 29th is decision day where seniors make posters to celebrate their future
- May 2nd parents can join all seniors and past 6th grade Musee's as they open a time capsule that they made when in 6th grade. They may be looking for assistance in setting up a list for donations.
- -May 6th Last Day for Seniors XQ Celebrations at High School
- -May 13-16 Senior Trip to Washington DC
- May 18 Graduation 10:25 arrival for rehearsal (11-1) 6:10 arrival (7:30 ceremony)

All events above have been emailed out as well as posted, today.

★ Student Report - Abby - Middle School

- -Conversation started in regard to a middle school yearbook or the idea of a shutterfly book with photos depending on ability to get pictures from photographer
- -Docent Day for 8th Graders Wednesday April 20th A great event for families to attend
- Middle School Dance April 29th A signup genius will be put together by PTCC to help support needs. Abby will let Laura know what's needed. \$5 donation at the door or a can drive donation.
- Abby spoke on Asian Heritage Month and how she and some fellow classmates would love to see this celebrated / honored. Dr. Hanks noted and is on it!

★ Treasurer-Laura

-Deposits were made the last month for Prom (all going to pay for the DJ) as well

as Teacher Appreciation. A portion of this went to support the Teachers Happy Hour event at the HS and the remainder will go to providing teachers lunch two days of teacher appreciation week. \$300.00 is what is remaining.

★ Fundraising-Heritage Hill Pizza -

Chimere will be following up with them to see what this will look like, but HH Provenzano's Pizza agreed to partner with our school with a percentage of the proceeds for every purchase (with a ticket / coupon) to go back to our school. We are very excited for this partnership and will be looking into other partnerships with local businesses as well. Once we have this figured out, it will go into the Link Letter as well as being passed out to students and available at the front desk. Alecia agreed to help Chimere with this as well.

★ PTCC Board open positions- VP next year Jessica Lyons was nominated for this position and would like to step into it next year. We will vote and finalize at our next meeting.

★ Teacher appreciation-

A Musee News / FB update will be posted thanking parents for their donation / sharing pictures of the event that already took place and letting them know what our plans are for Teacher Appreciation Week. We are thinking of lunch from Jimmy John's for Tuesday and Pizza on Thursday. We will also use any additional funds to provide drinks and snacks. Parents can also drop off any treats that week as well.

★ Events See Above

7:15 Upcoming Events

- Teacher Appreciation Week What do we want to do?
- A catered lunch provided for by the PTCC
- A sign up genius made to ask for support from families. This will be posted on
- Facebook, the PTCC website, as well as in the Musee News.
- Supporting Museum Families and Small Businesses (posted next Musee News)
- Link for contact form: https://forms.gle/xd37pVkHezxwNdiF6

7:45 Reminders

- Musee News New update last week
- Remind Make sure you're connected for updates
- Website Contact us link e-mail the board with any questions
- Schoology
- Nominations for PTCC Vice President
- *Link for Vice President nominations: https://forms.gle/mDGrSknviLbjmM8f9

LAST PTCC MEETING OF THE YEAR - MAY 10th, 2022

Action Items

- Chimere / Alecia HH Pizza connection flier
- Zoe / Alecia Thank you to parents' from Anjalon Zoe gets to Alecia to post to Facebook / also sharing what we have for funds for teacher appreciation (\$300) link if others want to donate, yet. Dr. Hanks to post to Musee News.
- Laura Teacher Appreciation lunch orders Zoe / Chimere to pick up 3rd & 5th.
- Families Supporting Families to go into Musee News
- Laura Reach out to Abby with how to support middle school dance